DRAFT MINUTES 


Town of Washington 

Board of Selectmen 

June 26, 2014

Meeting Minutes

· ASSEMBLY

1.2 MEMBERS: Guy Eaton, Ken Eastman and Tom Marshall 

1.3 Visitors: Dennis Kelly, Gwen Gaskell, Jean Kluk, Officer Corrigan   

2.0 Minutes:  Marshall motioned to approve the draft meeting minutes of June 19, 2014,   Eaton seconded the motion. All voted in favor and the minutes are approved. 

IMPORTANT DATES 

June 30th – Cemetery Trustees 7PM at the Town Hall 

July 1st - Planning Board 6:30PM at the Town Hall 

July 1st- Supervisors of the Checklist session 7-7:30pm at the town hall for the APDVD meeting, no change of party allowed at this time 

July 3rd- Registration for summer camp 6-8 pm at the lodge 

July 3rd- Selectmen’s meeting town hall 9 AM-4 PM and 6:30 PM

July 4th - The Town Hall will be closed for the holiday 

July 5th - Washington Snow Riders Flea Market on the Town Common 8-2pm

July 5th- Food Sale 8am-noon at the Town Hall sponsored by the East Washington Baptist Church and Purling Beck Community Cookbooks are on sale 

July 7th - First day of camp, you can sign up on this day at the pavilion 

July 9th - Park and Recreation 6pm at the Town Hall 

July 12th- APA annual meeting 11am 

July 15th - Forestry Meeting 4PM at the Town Hall 

July 16th - Conservation Commission 7pm at Town Hall 

July 19th - Adopt a Highway trash pickup 9am starting at the library parking lot 

July 22nd - Rich Cook Memorial Blood Drive at the lodge from 1-6pm. If you cannot attend you can ask for a card when you do donate and donate blood in Rich's name 

August 2nd - Summer Meeting 10am, update town on Article 29 progress at the lodge 

August 2nd- The Senior group annual picnic noon at the pavilion 

August 16th- Household Hazardous Waste Day at the transfer station 9am-noon, flyers are at the transfer station and the town hall for more information or their website http://hhw.uvlsrpc.org 

DID YOU KNOW? 

Dr. Wolfe's former Washington patients and friends are invited to a "get together" lawn retirement party at his home on July 26th 2-4pm. Bring finger food and a lawn chair if you would like. Information call 495-3231, 345-6184, 495-3627 and 495-1341 

No new vendors have committed to the second tower at the transfer station so it will not move forward at this time. A suggestion is to contact your service provider and ask them to expand their service in our area. 

We have a great collection of art on display at the Town Hall! Including essays from our elementary school students "What I like best about living in Washington" please come and check it out! 

3.0 BUILDING PERMITS: 


3.1 None 

4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY: 

4.1 Tyler Libby phoned to request the use of the lodge. Dagesse booked the date and Libby will complete an application and send it to the office. 

4.2 Susan Nutt Lopez called to ask how to get a fire extinguisher charged. Dagesse asked her to call the Fire Chief for that information. 

4.3 Ron Roy came in to speak with the Selectmen regarding the lights at the lodge that are missing covers/diffusers. 

4.4 Tom Taylor phoned to ask that Dagesse include Forestry Meeting to important dates and said that he is having a hard time opening meeting minutes on the website. 

4.5 A concerned citizen came in to ask why the State did not pave all the way to Goshen. Eaton provided him with the names of our Representatives to contact. 

5.0 DEPARTMENT HEADS AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS: 

5.1 Ed Thayer: 

5.1.1. Reported that the public works department crew is working on the roads due to the recent rains and no serious damage reported. 

5.1.2. Asked Dagesse to notarize an easement agreement for Bailey Road work. 

5.1.3. East Washington Road was chip sealed and paved. The crew did a great job! 

6.0PUBLIC APPOINTMENTS 

6.1 Jean Kluk, reported on the community workshop, the facilitators did a fantastic job and have a great interest in their town.  A suggestion is to see if they can possibly participate on some of the town committees/boards. 

6.2 Dennis Kelly asked about the logging on King Street and the town’s responsibility and bonding. Marshall said we only bond our roads and do not control the actual logging operations. The job is controlled by the logger and the property owner. Gwen Gaskell said that it came up at the community workshop that since Washington provides emergency services to Pillsbury State Park that residents should be able to get in the park for free. The Selectmen will reach out to Representative Smith. 

7.0 COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED: 

7.1 Response from Town of Jackson to the Selectmen's survey. - Filed 

7.2 Insurance proposal for the town's property and liability insurance. - The Selectmen approved the quote. 

7.3 Email from Jim Crandall forwarding Washington population information. - Filed 

7.4 Letter from NH Department of Transportation asking for the town to complete the NHDOT and Town Officials of the State of New Hampshire Directory - Dagesse to complete 

7.5 Email from Ed Thayer forwarding waste collection comparisons for the town. - Filed and Planning Board 

7.6 Email from SBA Communications Corporation answering Marshall's question from last week regarding the status of the proposed second cell tower in town. The tower will not be constructed until a cell carrier commits to placing equipment on the tower. - Filed 

7.7 Email from Mary Ann Turner asking if a Selectman would be attending the APA annual meeting. - Eastman to attend 

7.8 A copy of a letter from FEMA to Mr. Lefebvre regarding his status of his property in the flood zone. - Filed 

7.9 Email from Jo Ellen Wright saying the library lawn looks great- Filed 

7.10 Sullivan County NH Delegation annual county convention, June 24th - Filed 

7.11 A copy of a letter from the Town's attorney to a Valley Road property owner regarding an easement. - Filed  

7.12 Letter from NH Department of Environmental Services regarding 2115 Valley Road septic system - Filed 

7.13 Email from Society for the Protection of NH Forests requesting mailing addresses for the town taxpayers. - Forward to Assessors 

8.0 OLD BUSINESS:

8.1 

9.0 NEW BUSINESS: 


9.1  Eaton assigned 911#'s for Valley Road, East Washington Road, Highland Haven and Ashuelot Drive. 

9.2 Eastman thanked the Master Plan Update Committee, moderators, facilitators and scribes for their diligence in making the Community Workshop a great success with approximately 70 in attendance. UNH Cooperative Extension will provide the summary report of the workshop in approximately 6 weeks. We encourage the young adult facilitators to join a committee or board. 

9.3 Paul Carriere came in and donated a painting of the town center to be raffled off for the renovation of the town hall. The raffle will be sold at various functions and kept going until the groundbreaking ceremony. 

11.0 ADJOURNMENT:

11.1 Eastman motioned to adjourn and Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor and the meeting was adjourned at 8:05PM. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Michelle Dagesse 

Selectmen’s Meetinghouse Advisory Committee (SMAC)

Charging Memorandum 

The purpose of the SMAC is to provide a forum in which to discuss and develop a range of specific options for meeting the future needs of the Town Hall and the public.  Safety, security, fire protection, efficiency and ergonomics of working spaces, and historic preservation should be the primary focus.  

Options should include phasing through grants and/or contributions.  Contributions could come in the form of donations for specific tasks (reglazing/lead abatement of windows, bricks/pavers, the elevator, etc.).  LCHIP is certainly a primary source of funding but any other options should be explored.  The potential separation of historic preservation vs. new construction should be recognized.  

Information will be disseminated to Washington residents in quarterly reports to the public through mailings, newspaper articles and public meetings.  The SMAC’s assistance in these matters is important to the understanding of the meetinghouse project.  

Options for continuing development include but are not limited to: 

· Future operating costs of planned systems and a determination if other systems would be more efficient.

· Consider the 2010 Space Needs Task Force report in your recommendations.

· Evaluate what comparable towns have done with their town halls/meeting houses and the efficacy of maintaining town offices in a historic building.

· Consider the results of the current Master Plan Update Survey and workshop report in your deliberations.

· Revisit the options for preservation of the meetinghouse to include current demographics and proposed use of the facility.  

Initial SMAC membership includes: Gwen Gaskell, Sandy Robinson, Jim Crandall, Jed Schwartz, Phil Barker, Ron Jager, and Carolyn and Jim Russell.  Additional members may be appointed by the selectmen to represent a broad range of views/expertise.  

The role of the SMAC is strictly advisory and will be overseen by the Selectmen. The Committee will meet every six weeks for approximately one hour starting on June 26th in an adequate town building. The Selectmen may schedule additional meetings as needed. Appropriate announcements of meeting times, and minutes of all meetings will be approved and posted by the Selectmen.  The SMAC will terminate at the 2015 town meeting.  

Selectmen’s Meetinghouse Advisory Committee (SMAC)

Meeting Minutes

26 June 2014

The meeting started at 3 PM with Tom Marshall, Gwen Gaskell, Carolyn Russell, Jim Russell, Jim Crandall, and Phil Barker attending.

LCHIP Application:  Carolyn reported that the application for $175K is complete and has been submitted.  She commented that the procedure was much more difficult this year with historical and new construction sections of the project being separated.  She and the selectmen thanked all those involved in the work as well as Amy Dixon from LCHIP for her advice and counsel.  A discussion followed as to the possibility of separating the historic from the new and doing that work separately to save money.  In addition to possibly losing the LCHIP grant, the donated money may also be at risk.  If there was something totally unrelated to the historical aspect we might ask the question.  If for some reason it appears we won’t be able to accept the grant, we will contact LCHIP in late fall.  

A SMAC “charging” memo was distributed to the members from the selectmen.  One typo was corrected and Michelle was asked to include this as an attachment to the selectmen’s minutes.  

Architect Dave Drasba and Frank LeMay (Milestone Construction) agreed a $1,500 refresher of the LCHIP specs and a $500 site visit would facilitate the meeting house’s west side project.  The new information will help Milestone estimate the cost of the project.  

Eastman proposed an alternative in the spirit of Article 29 passed at town meeting.  It’s possible some combination of these ideas could help bring the community together to support both projects.  The proposal includes the possible purchase of the Gilbert brick house across from the store.  The building and barn are historic structures and hold a special place in the hearts of many.  As you look at the buildings and down to the town center, it forms a natural array of places to conduct town business.   A lively discussion/brainstorming session followed.  Some town offices could be on the first floor although the separation of the town’s functions was discouraged.  There is room for a training room.  The kitchen is complete.  The use of the garage next to the house was offered as a place for the cruiser and possibly the UTV.   Storage space is ample in the barn and although the floor is reinforced, it may not hold heavy equipment.  The disposition of the meeting house problems was discussed with everything from the elimination of the basement to not finishing it.  The basic problems with the foundation, wiring, and need for sprinklers remain.  The land between the barn and the church is large enough for a FD garage.  The police station may stay in the schoolhouse with modifications to make it more accommodating. The sharing of a sprinkler cistern with the schoolhouse and church was mentioned as a cost saver.  Nothing was decided but all agreed it was a profitable exercise to get people thinking of solutions.  The SMAC did ask for members to submit to Eastman any of the historic changes to the original plans over the years.  Some mentioned were: the first floor offices; the walkway between the PD and town hall; the underground tunnel; an enlarged foundation under the schoolhouse and meeting house; lack of access to rear entrances, etc.  Eastman will consolidate and prepare for another meeting where these can serve as a beginning for further discussion.  

Paul Lacarrier donated a painting of the town center for possible raffling in support of the meeting house project.  The painting will be displayed at town hall.  Thanks to Paul for his incredible work and to Bob Hoffstetter for taking the picture.  

The meeting was adjourned at 4:10 PM.  

Respectfully submitted by Kenneth D. Eastman







